




Alaska Bankers Association 

 
ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
 
March 14, 2021 
 
The Honorable Bart LeBon 
State House of Representatives 
State Capitol, Room 3 
Juneau, AK 99801 
 

 

Re: Support for House Bill 85 – Bank Modernization Act 
 
Dear Representative LeBon: 
 
The Alaska Bankers Association (AKBA) represents four Alaska-chartered and three 
nationally chartered banks in Alaska. Alaska’s Division of Banking serves as the primary 
regulator and chartering authority for Alaska-chartered banks and the Office of the 
Comptroller of the Currency is charged with chartering and regulating national banks. This 
dual banking system promotes healthy competition and provides banks with choices 
based on available powers, geographic concerns, accessibility of regulators, regulatory 
philosophy, and costs. 
 
As federal regulators adopt new initiatives that expand the powers of the federally 
chartered financial institutions, it is important for Alaska to adapt by amending the 
permissible powers of Alaska-chartered banks in ways that maintain competitiveness with 
federal alternatives and promote safety and soundness in the industry. 
 
Alaska’s banking statutes are outdated. The need for Alaska to modernize its banking 
statutes has existed for years as technology and the financial services industry have 
evolved. In response, the AKBA has worked with the Alaska Division of Banking to craft 
legislation to equalize and maintain the quality of competition between Alaska and 
federally chartered financial institutions. 
 
HB85 provides Alaska-chartered banks with the powers to compete on an equal footing 
with national banks without endangering safety and soundness and consumer protection. 
The AKBA supports HB85 to reflect changes in technology, consumer preferences and 
the business of banking. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Michael Martin 
 
Michael Martin, President 
Alaska Bankers Association 
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ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 

 
April 6, 2021 
 
The Honorable Bart LeBon 
State House of Representatives 
State Capitol, Room 3 
Juneau, AK  99801 
 
 
RE:  Support for House Bill 85 – Bank Modernization Act 
 
 
Dear Representative LeBon: 
 
Denali State Bank joins with the Alaska Bankers Association and the banks that operate 
within the great State of Alaska to support the referenced Bank Modernization Act. 
 
We appreciate your sponsorship of this Bill, and the unique perspective that you bring to 
understanding the challenges of working in a multi-regulatory environment through your 
many years of working in the banking industry. 
 
Alaska’s banking statutes are outdated and have not kept pace with new initiatives 
adopted by federal regulators over the years that expand the powers of the federally 
chartered financial institutions.  This Bill will correct this imbalance and empower Alaska-
chartered banks to compete on equal footing with national banks without endangering 
safety and soundness and consumer protection. 
 
I respectfully ask for your continued support of this legislation and am willing to support 
this Bill to any other legislators if you believe helpful. 
 
Thanks again for your support. 
 
Best Regards, 

 
Steven R. Lundgren 
President & CEO 
 
 
CC: Yuri Morgan 

Randy Weaver  
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